
                                      NHAFP Meeting Minutes  

9/28/22 

Present: Marie-Elizabeth Ramas MD, Amy Schneider MD, Mary Cullen DO, Hilary Alvarez MD, Louis Kazal MD, Maria 

Boylan MD, Polina Sayess MD, P Travis Harker MD, Greg Thesing MD, Joann Buonomano MD, Leah Matthew MD, Matt 

Nagelschmidt, Melissa Duxbury MD, Shawn Sutton MD, Xinuo Gao MD, Beth Wilson MD, Molly Rossignol DO, Nancy 

Ferguson, Krystee Alvarez, Catrina Watson 

Facilitator : Watson / Ramas 

Minute Taker : Mary Cullen, DO 

Call to order 604p 

Introduction/Welcome • Preferred contacts of board members- let Marie/Catrina know 

• New location for minutes and other documents is a google drive listed below 

• Meeting expectations- will try to keep meetings shorter and productive and 

information will be sent out ahead of time 

• New participants- Matt Nagelschmidt is 3rd year resident from Portsmouth.  

Beth Wilson who is the Chair of Community & Family Medicine at Dartmouth 

Health and Geisel School of Medicine. 

Approve minutes  Motion to approve.  Motion approved. 

Treasurer’s report  

  

 

Treasurer’s report presented by Cartina.  See attached. 

NHPHP 

 

Molly Rossignol presents as the medical director of NH Professionals Health Program.  

NHPHP provides peer assistance services for NH licensed chiropractors, dentists, 

dieticians, licensed alcohol and drug counselors, mental health practitioners, midwives, 

nurse licensees, optometrists, pharmacists, physicians, physician assistants, podiatrists, 

psychologists and veterinarians who are experiencing difficulties with substance abuse 

and addiction, psychiatric and/or behavioral health concerns, stress/burnout, work-

related conflicts or professionalism concerns that are self-recognized or have come to 

the attention of an employer or licensing board. NHPHP provides intake assessments, 

treatment referral, monitoring when indicated, as well as recovery documentation, 

education, advocacy and support. NHPHP believes that early intervention and 

treatment offers the best opportunity for a successful outcome and for preventing a 

health issue from becoming a work issue. NHPHP is both free and confidential as 

required by law or regulation. 
Information will be posted on our web site. 

https://www.bing.com/ck/a?!&&p=5437745cc1ac53f8JmltdHM9MTY2NDMyMzIwMCZpZ3VpZD0xMjU3YTJlNi0yYTUyLTY3NDQtMjE2ZC1hZmRkMmU1MjY0OTAmaW5zaWQ9NTE3NQ&ptn=3&hsh=3&fclid=1257a2e6-2a52-6744-216d-afdd2e526490&u=a1aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubmhwaHAub3JnLw&ntb=1


Student 

 

Resident  

- Concord  

- PRH  

- Keene 

5 students are applying for FM residency spots.  There are a few more that are 

exploring FM/psych.  FMIG skills night recently with Maine-Dartmouth residents. 

 

POCUS program is starting.   

Rory Richardson is resigning as program director.  There is now a full complement of 

residents with this first year of 3rd year residents. 

 

Subcommittee 

- CME 

 

 

- Advocacy  

 

- Bylaws  

 

• May 12-14, 2023  

• Resident presentation process being discussed.  

• Meeting speaker/topic ideas.  Will be able to have more specific information 

for the schedule and speakers after October.  

• Resident Breakouts         

No new updates (Mike Padmore will join Nov. mtg).  Request for advocacy 

information/training for FMIG and residencies. 

Need another member 

Old Business      

New Business • Fellow convocation at Annual Meeting- request to continue to do at the 
meeting despite AAFP Board member/ president elect not being able to attend 
in person.  

• COD Update- Met 2 weeks ago.  New board members/ President elected.  
Resolutions will be reviewed more at November’s meeting.   

• Gail Gettens- DHHS to have 10 mins at Nov meeting 

Adjourn 713p 

Google Drive https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1PvaW8aDTFEzV27H6HXXYLG60hPvKyLWl  

 

 

 

 

  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1PvaW8aDTFEzV27H6HXXYLG60hPvKyLWl

